
 

 

           

5 September 2022 

 

Dear Parents,  

I am writing to remind you of the arrangements for Year 11 and 12 students on Wednesday, 
7th September.  
 
There will be no Year 12 classes running on this day as all Year 12 students are involved in 
the General Achievement Test (GAT). Year 11 students studying a Units 3 & 4 VCE or scored 
VET will be required to sit the GAT. 
 
Year 11 students who are not required to sit the GAT will have a remote learning day 
where their work will be placed on MyPenola. 
 
For the first time all Year 12 VCAL students will be required to sit the GAT. All Victorian senior 
secondary students (Year 12) will this year have their literacy and numeracy skills measured 
against new standards in a redeveloped GAT. 
 
The new standards will indicate whether students have demonstrated the literacy and 
numeracy skills typically expected of someone completing their secondary schooling – giving 
another indication of their readiness to move onto further education, training, or employment. 
VCE and Senior VCAL students who are enrolled in one or more VCE or scored VCE VET Unit 
3-4 sequence are required to sit both Section A and B. This includes students who are enrolled 
in the VCE or a scored VCE VET Unit 3-4 sequence who are not planning to undertake their 
scored assessments.  
 

Kind regards, 

 
Ms Erin Bonavia 
Deputy Principal 
Head of Senior Campus 
       


